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President of the Senate 
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REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE IN RESPONSE TO HOUSE CONCURRENT 

RESOLUTION NO. 42 OF THE 2022 REGULAR SESSION 

 

 House Concurrent Resolution No. 42 of the 2022 Regular Session requested the Louisiana 

State Law Institute to study and make recommendations for the adoption of the Uniform 

Collaborative Law Act in Louisiana. In fulfillment of this request, the Law Institute assigned the 

resolution to its Marriage-Persons Committee, which operates under the direction of Professor 

Andrea B. Carroll as Reporter. 

 

During its meetings on this topic, the Committee received feedback from attorneys and 

other licensed professionals currently practicing or participating in collaborative law processes 

regarding the benefits of this process and the need to establish a formal framework in Louisiana. 

The Committee also learned from the Uniform Law Commission that twenty-three states have 

adopted this tool to reduce conflict, and the process has also been shown to be less expensive than 

litigation. In addition, fifteen of these twenty-three states have limited the application of the 

process to family law matters and reiterated that its use is strictly voluntary and cannot be ordered 

over the objection of a party. The Committee recommends maintaining the language of the 

Uniform Act to the greatest extent possible even though it uses different terminology and may not 

mimic Louisiana’s legislative drafting conventions. 

 

 The Law Institute submitted its recommendations to the Legislature to codify the Uniform 

Collaborative Law Act in Louisiana but to limit its application to family law matters, and these 

recommendations have been introduced as Senate Bill No. 188 of the 2024 Regular Session. 




